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To: Manchester City Council 

Licensing Unit 
Manchester Town Hall Extension 
Lloyd Street 
Manchester 
 

To: Master Tunde Adekoya 
 

 
 

 9th  August  2021  
 
 
Dear Sir 
  
Please accept this letter as formal notification that Greater Manchester Police wish to 
object, under Section 104(2) of the Licensing Act 2003, to the TEMPORARY EVENT 

NOTICE detailed below, as we are satisfied that granting the application under these 
circumstances would undermine the Licensing Objectives. 
 

PREMISES NAME:  REDRUTH STREET 

ADDRESS: 

REDRUTH STREET 
MANCHESTER 
M14 7PX 

 

DATE OF EVENT: 29/08/21 

TIME OF EVENT: 1200-2000hrs 

 
 
GMP object to the grant of this Temporary Event Notice on the grounds of the 
Prevention of Crime and Disorder, the Prevention of Public Nuisance and Public 
Safety. 
 
This application seeks to allow the use of a whole street for the sale of alcohol and 
regulated entertainment from1 2pm until 8pm for up to 400 people. 
 
There is nothing within the application to show whether the street will be blocked off 
to traffic and how this will be achieved. It also doesn't say whose permission has 
been given for the street to be closed off. 
 
If the street isn't closed off to traffic then this raises serious concerns regarding the 
safety of the persons attending. 
 
In addition to the road closure issue GMP would have expected a comprehensive 
event management plan and an alcohol management plan to have been submitted 
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along with this TEN. Also a detailed security plan which shows the numbers of SIA 
door staff and their positions within the event site. 
 
With these important documents not being included it leaves GMP in a position 
where we are concerned that the Licensing Objectives will be undermined, as it is not 
clear what systems and procedures will be in place during the dates of the events. 
 
As such we ask that this TEN application is refused. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed:………PC 17659 Isherwood…………………. (rank/pin/name) 
 
 
Date/Time 9th  August 2021 0745 hrs 

……………………………………………………………………………… 
 



M262073 TEN - Redruth Street Party M14 7PX - 29/8/21 - Representation 
 

From: Gemma Hunt  

Sent: 09 August 2021 10:29 

To: Premises Licensing <Premises.Licensing@manchester.gov.uk> 

Cc: Luke Solczak ; alan.isherwood 

; Timothy Ansell ; 

; Daniel Scoular 

 

Subject: M262073 TEN - Redruth Street Party M14 7PX - 29/8/21 - Representation  

  

Dear Premises Licensing/ Mr Tunde, 
  
Please take this email as a notification of an objection towards the TEN for the Redruth Street 
Party taking place on the 29th August 2021.  
  
The Licensing & Out of Hours Team have considered the notice and any potential impact the event 
taking place could have on the licensing objectives, in particular the Prevention of Public Nuisance.  
  
The notice advises that the event will take place over the street and has requested permission for 
alcohol sales (on) and regulated entertainment for 400 people.  
Redruth Street comprises of adjacent rows of terrace houses, each have very small courtyards to the 
front of the houses and gated alleyways to the back streets. The organisers have not engaged in pre-
consultation with responsible authorities regarding the event. 
  
There is no information in the notice which states where exactly alcohol will be sold from, how this will 
be managed, what type of regulated entertainment will be played/ managed, if permissions have been 
sought to close the road and pavements, and if residents have been made aware of the event.  
  
The notice requests a capacity of 400 persons, however it has not stated how this would be managed 
to prevent the number from increasing or how the event organisers intend to keep alcohol sales for 
‘on’ the premises, as customers could easily walk away from the potentially licensed street with 
alcohol, making the sale ‘off’ and unauthorised. A large-scale event of 400 persons with permissions 
for alcohol sales and regulated entertainment on a residential street has the potential to create public 
nuisance by way of noise made by people and equipment, as well as littering of alcohol vessels. This 
could have an impact not just on Redruth Street but also the surroundings streets.  
  
As there is no information regarding security the LOOH team would question how the organisers of 
the event would finish the event at 8pm, carry out dispersal and prevent the event from continuing into 
early morning hours. The LOOH team would also have concerns over a large-scale event and the 
responsibility of alcohol sales and regulated entertainment being in the charge of a person who does 
not hold a Personal Licence.  
  
Kind regards 

  

Gemma Hunt 

Licensing & Out of Hours Compliance Officer 

Licensing & Out of Hours Team 

Hammerstone Road Depot 

Hammerstone Road 

Gorton 

M18 8EQ 

 

 


